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Notes of the meeting on 26 June 2009 at the Merton Civic Centre


	Attendees:
	
	

	Board Members:
	Yvette Stanley (YS - Chair)
	LBM – Children, Schools and Families

Director of Children, Schools and Families 

	
	Cllr Deborah Shears (DS)
	Cabinet member for Children services

	
	Helen Cameron (HC) 
	Sutton & Merton PCT 

	
	Ayub Khan (AK)
	South London Connexions

	
	Andy Redfearn (AR)
	YMCA - for Merton Community Empowerment Network (CEN)

	
	Chris Bourlet (CB)
	Metropolitan Police

	
	Chris Frost (CF)
	Merton Voluntary Services Council

	
	Sally McEnhill (SE)
	Merton College - Principal

	
	Dave Hobday (DH)
	CEN Facilitator for Voluntary Sector

	
	Steve Childs (SC)
	Melrose School – Headteacher 

	
	Monica Aziz (MA)
	SWLSTG - Merton

	
	Val Hancock (VH)
	Learning & Skills Council

	
	
	

	In attendance:
	Paul Ballatt (PB) 
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families – Head of Service, Commissioning, Strategy & Performance

	
	Janet Martin (JM)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families – Head of Service, Education

	
	Helen Lincoln (HL)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families

Head of Social Care

	
	Denise Hobbs, (notetaker)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families

	
	Michael Sutherland (MS)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families –

Service Manager Policy, Planning & Performance

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	Dave Marris (DM)
	Headteacher, Links Primary School 

	
	Christine Parsloe (CP)
	LBM – Environment & Regeneration

Leisure & Culture Development Manager

	
	Julie Naldrett (JN)
	Merton College

	
	Abbi Mason (AM)
	LBM – Chief Executive’s

Policy and Partnerships Officer

	
	Morag Plank (MP)
	Merton Voluntary Services Council

	
	Dr Paul Alford (PA)
	GP Representative

	
	Mark Clenaghan (MC)
	SWLSTG - Merton 

	
	Ray Hautot (RH)
	St Marks Centre – for Merton Community Empowerment Network (CEN)

	
	Don King (DK)
	Learning & Skills Council

	
	Tina Harvey (TH)
	Headteacher – St Ann’s Special School

	
	Ian Newman (IN)
	Headteacher, Raynes Park School

	
	Simon Deakin (SD)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families 

- Partnership Development Manager

	
	

	CC.
	Jonathan Lloyd, Angela McGinlay, Ben Harris, Gillian Dickinson, Peta Campbell, Dee Jupp, Sandra Garvey, Catherine Byde, Graham Dyson, Denise Hobbs

	
	


	
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.
	Attendance and apologies for absence
	

	
	The above apologies were noted.  


	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting and matters arising 
	

	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting on 22 May were discussed and agreed and the following points noted: 

Merton College and South Thames College Merger

The merger was going ahead and from the 1 August the colleges would operate as South Thames College.  SM confirmed that Sue Rimmer would be the Principal at the new college and this would be SM’s last meeting.  YS thanked SM for her contribution to the partnership between the College and the Trust.

Safeguarding - Laming Safeguarding Review

Similar discussions to those held at the last Children’s Trust Board meeting on the Laming recommendations were held at the last Safeguarding Board meeting.  There would be a joint group representing LSCB and CT members to work through the requirements of the Laming report and a letter would be sent to agencies to ask for a representative to sit on the sub-group.  It was anticipated that the first meeting of the sub-group would be held by the end of July.


	

	3.
	Performance Report
	

	
	
	

	
	Performance report and spreadsheet giving the results for June was circulated with the agenda.  MS gave an update on the performance report.  

MS advised that it was expected that the LAA target on healthy schools would be met by July.

MS confirmed were waiting for a smarter target for CAMHS from MC as the waiting time target had been met quite easily.  It was suggested that the CAMHS Partnership Board be asked to provide the new target.

Graeme Thomson had been asked to provide a better indicator for youth violence.  CB advised that there had been an increase in youth crime but less knife crime and outlined the work being done.  It was agreed that the Youth Crime Board be asked to do an analysis of last year’s figures and a presentation at the September Children’s Trust Board meeting and Safer and Stronger Strategy Group meeting so that both groups were made aware of the work being done and could discuss the key issues.
	CB

	
	
	

	4.
	New Inspection Regime
	

	
	
	

	
	Report on changes to the inspection and assessment of Children’s Services and the implications for the Trust was circulated with the agenda and discussed by Trust members.  For a number of years the Council’s Children’s Services had been subject to an annual performance assessment which had resulted in a rating, which was currently a 3, and that that rating fed into the Corporate Performance Assessment.  Children’s Services would now be given a rating from a new performance profile.

The performance profile has three components: 

· Block A has a rating on the inspection results from all inspected and regulated services and settings.

· Block B where judgements are made on a new regime of Safeguarding and Looked After Children (LAC) services.  Children’s services are to have 2 types of inspections: an annual unannounced inspection of contact, referral and assessment services and an announced inspection of Safeguarding and LAC services which will be on a 3 year cycle unless intelligence suggests there were concerns and needed to be more frequent.  The inspection guidance is current from April this year and Merton is in the first batch of inspections.  The authority will get a draft rating in September and an annual rating in December.

· Block C regarding performance data on the children’s element of the national indicator set and a small number of ‘contextual’ indicators.

It was noted that the authority would want to reflect that work very closely with other partners and providers and were keen to make relationship with providers more robust.

Trust members were asked to brief staff members on the new inspection regime and the importance of it and being ready particularly for the unannounced inspection.

A working group in CSF had been convened to work on this and a list had been created of stakeholders who needed to be briefed on the new inspection arrangements.  Melissa Caslake would progress this and be in direct contact with stakeholders.

There would also be an article on this in Young Merton Together.
	ALL

	
	
	

	5.
	Children and Young People’s Plan (CYPP) Review 
	

	
	
	

	
	It was a statutory requirement to have a CYPP and because of the CAA regime and guidance states that do not need to do strategic assessments it had been agreed to review the current plan so that could post a review of the plan for inspectors to access.  A draft review of the progress to date of the CYPP 07-10 was circulated with the agenda.  

At the last Children’s Trust Board meeting had agreed there would not be major changes but had agreed to incorporate 3 additional priorities into the review: safeguarding, child poverty and mechanisms for children and young people engagement.  The tables in the review also included a few new activities for rest of 09-10.  The current plan would continue for the next 9 months when the current plan would come to the end of its cycle and would need to begin the process for putting together the next plan in the autumn.

It was suggested that further information be included on work being done on youth crime, exclusion, alternative education, bridging the gap and the role of the Children’s Trust be included in the next iteration which would be presented to the Board at a future meeting.


	

	
	
	

	6.
	Every Disabled Child Matters (EDCM)
	

	
	
	

	
	The EDCM Charter would be signed by DS and photographs taken after the business agenda and before the Commissioning Support item later in the meeting. 
	

	
	
	

	7.
	AOB
	

	
	
	

	
	DH advised regarding a link in Young Merton Matters to the new Community Plan which highlighted the work done on CAA and LAA targets.  It was agreed to have an item on this at the next meeting.

DS advised that she had raised the issue as to what was happening regarding payment of grants received for stretch targets with the Leader of the Council.  
	PB



	
	
	

	
	Date and time of next meeting
	

	
	The meeting scheduled for Friday 24 July had been cancelled as it was rescheduled to take place prior to the awayday.  The next meeting would be on 25th September at 1.30 – 3.30 pm.  Venue to be confirmed.
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